
Official proceedings of the City Council of the City of Marseilles of the meeting of May
1, 2024.

The City Council of the City of Marseilles met in the City Chamber of City Hall at the
hour of 6:00 P.M. on May 1, 2024.

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call showed the following present: Mayor Hollenbeck, Commissioner Kaminski,
Small, Scheib, and Buckingham. Absent: None.

Moved by Commissioner Kaminski seconded by Commissioner Buckingham that the
minutes from the Council meeting of April 17, 2024, be approved as displayed and
placed on file. Ayes: Commissioner Kaminski, Small, Buckingham, and Mayor
Hollenbeck. Nays: Commissioner Scheib.

Moved by Commissioner Kaminski seconded by Commissioner Small that the accounts
payable for the last half of April in the amount of $116,652.69 be approved and a warrant
be drawn on the City Treasury for the said amount. Ayes: Commissioner Kaminski,
Small, Buckingham, and Mayor Hollenbeck. Nays: Commissioner Schieb.

Moved by Commissioner Kaminski seconded by Commissioner Buckingham that the
payroll for the last half of April in the amount of $75,152.37 be approved and a warrant
be drawn on the City Treasury for said amount. Ayes: Commissioner Kaminski, Small,
Scheib, Buckingham, and Mayor Hollenbeck. Nays: None.

Next council meeting on 5/15/2024 the board will vote on Broadway Park bids for new
construction.

Welcomed new police pension board member Bob Hauge.

Cub Scouts 3799 members were present to ask for permission to install 2 bat houses at
10-acre park. Throughout Marseilles they have installed 6 bat houses. The council
approved moving forward with the project.

Mayor Hollenbeck announced the school is having a tenderloin dinner fundraiser to
support the booster club on 5/18/2024. Also, city wide garage sales will be that same
weekend, 5/17-5/18/2024. Commissioner Schieb asked residents not to leave grass
clippings in the street. Also, stated he will not comply with the recently approved social
media policy. City Engineer said the pump repairs at the south well tower was $42,445,
the expenses are outweighing the revenue.

Scott Damnjanovic at 2748 Jaret Ave. addressed the council regarding street flooding.
He believes the issue will be resolved if the City cleans out the culverts.



Moved by Commissioner Kaminski seconded by Commissioner Buckingham that the city
adjourn to executive session authorized under section 2 (C ) 2 Personnel of the Open
Meetings Act and to approve executive session minutes. Ayes: Commissioner Kaminski,
Small, Scheib, Buckingham, and Mayor Hollenbeck. Nays: None.

Moved by Commissioner Kaminski seconded by Commissioner Small that the city
council reconvene to regular session. Ayes: Commissioner Kaminski, Small, and Mayor
Hollenbeck. Nays: none. Absent: Commissioner Schieb and Commissioner
Buckingham.

Moved by Commissioner Kaminski seconded by Commissioner Small the city council
now adjourn. Ayes: Ayes: Commissioner Kaminski, Small, and Mayor Hollenbeck.
Nays: none. Absent: Commissioner Schieb and Commissioner Buckingham.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED

______Lesley Hart_______
CITY CLERK


